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Nomination for Appointment to the
Integrated Resource Planning (IRP) Technical Working Group

To be submitted through the OEB’s online filing portal by 4:45 pm on November 8,
2021. Please quote file number EB-2021-0246.

Contact Information

Nominee Name: Amber Crawford

Company Name: Association of Municipalities of Ontario

200 University Ave, Suite 801
Toronto, ON M5H 3C6

Company Address:

Position Title: Senior Advisor
Department: Policy

Email Address: acrawford@amo.on.ca
Mobile: 289 983 9232

Please provide a short description for each of the following.

1. Is this a self-nomination (Y/N)? If not, please indicate which
individual(s)/organization(s) the nomination is made on behalf of, and whether
the nominee has confirmed an interest in participating on the IRP Technical
Working Group.

Yes.
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2. Nominee’s Technical or Policy Experience With Natural Gas or Electricity IRP
(utility system planning, experience with IRP solutions, cost-benefit analysis
and comparison of IRP/facility solutions, etc.)

| am the Policy Lead for Energy, Climate Change, Land-Use Planning, and the Natural
Environment for the Association of Municipalities of Ontario. | also sit as a member of
the Resource Planning Process Advisory Group (RPPAG) at the Ontario Energy
Board and so have had experience working with utility companies and other non-utility

stakeholders in this space.

3. Nominee’s Knowledge of Ontario Context for Enbridge Gas IRP activities

(related work experience in Ontario, participation in OEB proceedings, etc.)
{Note that the OEB will consider nominations for candidates with experience

in IRP outside of Ontario}

While AMO does not participate in OEB proceedings, it does not preclude its
members from doing so. Representing municipal Councils across Ontario who deal
with Enbridge to varying degrees will be important as work starts to improve
Integrated Regional Planning and how energy, planning and environment
perspectives can be better integrated into decision-making.
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4. Why do you believe that you/the nominee would be a valuable member of the
IRP Technical Working Group?

| am in the unique position to represent the sector's needs from a municipal
perspective, of which some of are shareholders of their LDCs. The Association
represents Councils from across the northeast, northwest, urban, and rural municipal
governments which is something that would be of value to this Working Group.

Providing these perspectives and nuances would be helpful for the Technical Working
Group, particularly around how the energy sector transformation, and importance of
climate change adaptation and mitigation need to be considered as Enbridge works on
its activities. | can also communicate these policy directions to the AMO Board and
Executive who represent all 444 municipal governments across Ontario.
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